Opinion No. 12
of the European Union Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland
on the 

“Proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council
on the enforcement of Directive 96/71/EC concerning the posting of workers
in the framework of the provision of services (COM(2012) 131 final)”
adopted at the 44th meeting of 9 May 2012
The European Union Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland:
1. Declares that the proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council on the enforcement of Directive 96/71/EC concerning the posting of workers in the framework of the provision of services (COM(2012) 131 final) introduces a number of solutions that have a positive effect on the situation of posted workers. Nevertheless, the proposal is in breach of the principle of proportionality as defined in Art. 5(4) of the Treaty on European Union, since it goes beyond the scope necessary to achieve the planned objectives. Furthermore, the proposal takes insufficient account of national legal systems.
2. Declares that the proposal for the Directive contains a number of imprecise, complex and casuistic formulations, which should be rephrased in the course of further work on the project.
3. Proposes to continue work on the proposed directive while taking into account the Council of Ministers’s reservations contained in the draft position of the Republic of Poland on the proposed directive.
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